Madison Area Lacrosse Association
Board Meeting Minutes – April 19, 2017
Madison Central Library

Board Members Present
John Welke, President/Sun Prairie; Mandy Ayers, Secretary/Sauk; Prairie; Indy Stluka, VP-Girls HS/Westside; Kate Sauter, Sportsmanship Director/Sun Prairie; Toni Wizner, VP Girls Youth; James (JB) Engeler, VP-Boys Youth/Sun Prairie; Clay Luttrell, Awards Director/DeForest; Dylan Baier, VP-Boys High School/Sauk Prairie; Bob Glover, Umpire Coordinator; Jeremy Sullivan, Referee Coordinator


Board Members Excused
Mark Blume, Past President/Waunakee; Dave Wollin, Treasurer; Chelsea Mueller, VP-Marketing & Communications/Westside;

2017 Board Position Becoming Vacant
President, Treasurer, VP Marketing/Communications, Sportsmanship Director, Awards Director, VP Girls Youth, VP Boys Youth.

Other Attendees
Shawn McCoughly, LaCrosse Lacrosse, Sue LaChance, Oregon Lacrosse; Sheri Zahler, Verona Lacrosse; Josh Klein, La Follette Lacrosse
 
I. The meeting was called to order by John Welke at 7:00 p.m.

II. Meeting minutes of March 15, 2017.  

No changes to the minutes were made. A motion to approve was made by Kate Sauter and seconded by Dylan Baier. Unanimously Approved.

III. John Welke reported on Dave Wollin’s treasurer reported. He reported on the expense which included: girls officials training, Lady Lancer development grant, reimbursement to Watertown, Oregon Lacrosse grant, Sun Prairie Lacrosse grant and boys officials training.  

Project expenses are Jamboree, trophies & awards, website, D&O insurance. 

Income was at $1,842.20 from team fees and Jamboree registration & apparel commission.   

IV. Vice President and Officials Reports:

a. Umpires report – Umpire numbers are good. There are 3 umpires scheduled for each game. The board requested Bob Glover to have a formal umpire training scheduled and materials established to ensure a smooth transition to the new board members this summer. 
b. Referees report – Youth associations have had teams added and dropped but the referee schedules can accommodate the changes. The College Club Tournament will be held in Madison so officials will in demand.  The board requested to ensure Madison Area Lacrosse Association is paying referee’s the same pay as the Milwaukee Area Lacrosse Association to alleviate the eastern referees going to Milwaukee versus Madison. 
c. Girls high school – Game play has begun.  A discussion regarding how many quarters or halves players can play. Due to numbers, a lot of girls varsity players are playing on JV teams. High school is – boys 6 quarters per day and girls are 3 halves per day, unless prior approval from other coach.
d. Boys high school – Baraboo has dropped their JV program. All teams should be using Maxpreps for tracking plays/player stats. Dylan shared with the board the app Sauk Prairie uses.   
e. Boys youth – Game play has started. Currently working on getting only 1 primary contact per association for communication purposes. The primary contact will be responsible for communicating to their association.  
f. Girls youth – Game play has started. Watching rule changes and the size of fields.   
g. Marketing & Communications – Nothing to report
h. Awards Director – Pictures of awards were shown and the board was ok with the purchase of an award for the boys. High School boys and girls All Conference, Wednesday, May 25th.
i. Webmaster – Nothing to report.
j. Sportsmanship Director – Nothing to report.

V. Old Business 
a. MALA Logo/Name Change – Nothing to report. 
b. Jamboree Update –The Board is looking for someone to coordinate this for the 2018 season.  Please contact Mandy Ayers mandyelite@yahoo.com if you are interested.  All contracts, vendors, etc. have been documented for easy coordination. 
c. Rising Star Update –  For 2018, MALA would like to include Junior & Senior HS boys to hold a similar event.  Please contact Mandy Ayers mandyelite@yahoo.com if you are able to coordinate this event.  
d. Board Vacancies: President/Treasurer/VP Marketing & Communications/Sportsmanship. Nothing to report.  Mike Shor has expressed interest in the Sportsmanship Director position. 

VI. New Business
a. Amended La Crosse Central, Logan, Aquinas, Tomah Co-op. 

b. HS Boys Achievement award. The board held a discussion regarding the naming of this award.  The award will be named: Darcy-Wollin Award. The Darcy-Wollin Award will be based on the same criteria as the Kester-Spencer Award.

A motion to approve the Wollin Award was made by JB Engeler. Discussion occurred. An amended motion to name the award the Darcy-Wollin award was seconded by Indy Stluka. Unanimously approved.

c. Youth girls – A request for MALA authorization to allow youth girls in Watertown and Oregon to play on boys team. The board discussed this option due to the fact there is a girls team in the Oregon area for those girls to play on. The board requested Toni Wizner to draft her request and send to the board for a motion, second and approval. 
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VII. Adjournment at 8:50 p.m.

A motion to approve adjournment was made by Dylan Baier and seconded by Kate Sauter. 



